

ADMINISTRATION

400 Baubice St. Pioneer, Ohio 43554

BOARD OF EDUCATION

Mr. Homer Hendricks, President Mr. Anthony Burnett, Vice President Mrs. Leigh Boothman Mr. Tim Livengood

Mr. Tim Livengood Mr. Shane Martin

Mr. Eric Smeltzer, Treasurer

Mr. William D. Hanak, Superintendent (419) 737-2392 Phone (419) 737-3361 Fax whanak@northcentralschool.org

Mr. Andy Morr, Principal (K-6) (419) 737-2293 Phone Dr. Marcia Rozevink, Principal (7-12) (419) 737-2366 Phone

January 10, 2019

Dear Parents:

On Friday, February 1, 2019, a Postural Screening will be conducted at North Central Local Schools to detect possible spinal problems in the $6^{\rm th}$ & $7^{\rm th}$ grade students. The procedure for screening is a simple one in which the school nurse inspects the child's posture as he or she stands and bends forward. Because the screening is conducted with the student's shirt off, if your student is female, she may be more comfortable wearing a bathing suit top or bra during the screening.

You will be notified by letter if further consultation is recommended. Please notify the school if your child is under active treatment for a postural problem or you do not wish your child screened.

In areas where screening is already being done, spinal variations have been detected in ten out of every one hundred children and two out of these ten children require active treatment. The purpose of this program is to recognize the problem at its earliest stage so that the need for treatment can be determined.

Sincerely,

Kristen Ewers RN BSN

Kristen Ewers, RN, BSN Nurse